
 

Hello everyone! As I sit here and ponder 

what to write for my final message I can’t help but reflect on the past year 

and the wonderful opportunity I was given to lead our Lodge. I would like to 

thank each and every one of you for the support and confidence you have 

shown me this past year…Thank You!!!  

 

Together as a Lodge we have accomplished a lot of things this past year such as participating 

in Holiday on the Ave, Memorial Day Parade, Father’s Day Car Show, Oktober Fest, and many 

various District functions. We held many dinners and fundraisers to support our many 

charitable donations to our community such as Adopt a Family, Toys for Tots, Veterans, food 

pantry and The City Mission just to name a few. With the hard work by our very own PDDGER 

and Treasurer Deb Kruk we applied for and received all of the Grand Lodge Grants which gives 

us the ability to continue to support our community.  

 

I know this is just a few of the things we have accomplished this year as there has been many 

more that I can’t list here (mainly so Patty doesn’t have to add like 10 more pages to the 

newsletter). Thank you PER Patty for your hard work on the newsletter and making sure it 

gets out on time so our membership knows what we are up to every month. 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Tip Of The Antler is always a tough one for me, 

I always have to ask myself who has done what 

that stood out and is deserving.  

So for my final Tip Of The Antler I would like to acknowledge 

each and everyone of you that support all our functions 

whether it be a dinner, fund raiser, charity event, trivia night 

and many more. With your support we are able to continue 

supporting our community in all our charitable 

contributions...THANK YOU!!! 

Tip of the Antler 

Email:  myslinskig@gmail.com       
 
 

Scotia-Glenville Elks Lodge #2759 
176 Sacandaga Road, Scotia, NY 12302 

Phone: (518) 393-3504 
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I would like to take a moment and thank all of the committees this past year. Without you we 

wouldn’t have been able to accomplish things such as Hoop Shoot, Soccer Shoot, Flag Day, 

Memorial Service, Golf outing and other various Lodge and community activities.   

 

I also want to thank the Officers for your hard work and support this past year, without you 

this past year would have much more challenging. Trustees and 

Treasurer, thank you for keeping our Lodge financially fit. Secretary 

Greg, Thank you for keeping track of ALL the notes and other various 

paperwork.  

 

The House Committee for their continued work on Lodge functions 

and the maintenance of our building and grounds.  Thank you to the 

Chair Officers for all of your hard work to ensure that our Lodge 

continues to move forward and Congratulations and good luck next 

year in your new roles. And a special thanks to my wife Inner Guard Kim for all your support 

as we enjoyed the wonderful adventure we had this past year. 

(Continued from page 1) ER’s Message 

(Continued on page 4) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to our newest members, Kaylee, Kimberly and Lori.  

 

As of now, you should have received your dues notice for the 2024-2025 Elk year. If you have 

not received your notice, please contact me to confirm your mailing address. If you plan on 

sending in additional donations with your dues for the Building Fund, Major Projects, or ENF, 

(Continued on page 5) 

Secretary’s Message 
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A huge thank you to ALL of our members for 

coming to the Lodge and supporting our 

various functions and fundraisers, without you 

we would not have been able to accomplish 

all that we have. Again, proving that you are 

the Best People on Earth and proud to be 

members of the world’s best fraternal 

organization. 

Well, I have rambled on long enough so as I 

close this, my last newsletter article, I ask you 

to show the same support and confidence to 

our new Officers next year as you did to me 

this past year. 

For the last time as Exalted Ruler,   

 
 

Fraternally,   

Jim Giroux, Exalted Ruler 
 

(Continued from page 2) ER’s Message 

https://www.elks.org/vets/  
For the Order of Elks, veterans 

remembrance is a daily proposition. “So 

long as there are veterans, the Benevolent 

and Protective Order of Elks will never 

forget them."  

Please Note: 
  

    Please keep your email up to date. If 
you know of someone who has not been 

receiving our emails, or you need to 
update your email address please contact 

John Pytlovany at 
pddjohnp@gmail.com. 

Installation of 2024-2025 Officers 
 

Saturday April 6, 2024   10:00 AM 

Scotia Glenville Elks Lodge #2759 

176 Sacandaga Road 

Scotia, NY 12302 
 

Members, Family, and Friends, are 

invited to attend. 

 



V i s i t  o u r  w e b s i t e  a t  w w w . s g e l k s . o r g  

Scotia-Glenville Elk’s Lodge #2759...Volume 23 Issue 12 

Page 5 March 2024 

please indicate how you would like that money applied. Please remember that only your 

membership card will change, do not throw away your door cards. 

 

We currently have 8 members who have not paid this year's dues. Please submit your 

payment by March 31st to avoid being dropped from our records. 

 

I look forward to seeing you all at the lodge. Don't forget to bring some friends and family to 

show them all the great things that we do as Elks. Make sure to give them an application as 

well. If there are any events you'd like to try out at the lodge or have an idea, please let your 

officers know. 

 

Current Membership Stats: 

Active Members: 204 

Candidates: 0 

Pending Transfers: 1 

(Continued from page 2) Secretary’s Message 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Elks National 
Foundation and Grants 
 
As the year winds down, I 
want to thank everyone who 
supported National 

Foundation and our Grant projects. They 
were all a huge success and the Grant 
program allowed us to support our 
community with $10,000.  We have 
completed all aspects of the projects, 
recently completing distribution of 
dictionaries to our local 3rd graders as 
well as those in our Backpack school. 
Thanks to Diane Wyso for her kind 
assistance with labeling and delivering the 
books. Elks National Foundation supports 
our Grand Lodge Programs including 
Hoop Shoot, Veterans Programs, and 
Drug Awareness among others. Your 
support of the National Foundation allows 
us to apply for the grants that help us 
support our community with projects that 
support youth in need, the elderly and 
programs that address food insecurity. I 
am looking forward to our 2024 grant 
applications. 
 

I am also the Fundraising chair for our 
lodge and would like to see more people 
join the Fidelity Club. This is a way to 
provide sustained giving for just $5 a 
month. That is, in many cases, less than a 
cup of coffee. The program is completely 
safe and you can have your credit card 
billed for the monthly amount. 
If we get a few more people to join the 
fidelity club, that would mean additional 
Gratitude Grant funds to use in our 
community. If you have questions, go to 

elks.org under ENF/my ENF to find out 
more or ask me to explain and I can also 
provide a form if you wish to register by 
mail. The form will also be attached to this 
newsletter. The option of donating to ENF 
is also on your dues notice along with 
Major Projects and Building Fund. You 
can join the Fidelity Club at any time 
during the year, even if you make a 
donation with your dues. The choice is 
yours. 
 
 

District Fundraising Event 
On March 16, there will be a District Corn 
Hole Tournament at Ilion Lodge. The cost 
to play will be $10 with $5 going toward 
food. The other $5 goes toward prizes. 
There are also 50-50 tickets at the lodge to 
assist with the fundraising. Half of the 
funds raised from the 50-50 raffle go to 
District Major Projects with the other half 
to the winner. If you are planning to 
attend the event, please sign up at the 
lodge so we can plan the food and game 
portion. This will be a blind draw 
tournament. A great way for us to meet 
other Elks in our district and a fair playing 
field. The Registration begins at noon with 
bags flying at 1:00.  
If for any reason, you are unable to attend, 
please consider supporting the event with 
a purchase of a raffle ticket or two. 
 

~ Deb Kruk 
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Delinquents: 8 

Initiated: 9 

Reinstated: 4 

Deaths: 2 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to me. 

 

 

Proposition for Membership: 

 

Richard Agoney - Certificate of Release 

 

What is a Certificate of Release?  (added by editor) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Delinquents: 

Our records show the following members have not paid their 2023-2024 dues. Please pay 

your dues by March 31st to avoid being dropped from our records. If you think there is a 

mistake and you have already submitted payment, please contact Secretary Greg right away. 

 

Betty Groff 

James Martin 

William McGrath 

(Continued from page 5) Secretary’s Message 

(Continued on page 10) 
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Please add your business card to our 

newsletter. Call Patty Pytlovany @ 

518.542.4247 

Organ, Tissue and Eye Donation 
Have you ever considered organ, tissue and 

eye donation? 

There is a severe 

shortage of 

organs for life-

saving 

transplants. In 

addition to those 

waiting for 

organs, 

thousands more benefit from tissue 

donations such as skin for burn victims and 

eye donations for sight restoring 

corneal transplants. Consider enrolling in 

the 

Donate Life Registry, giving legal consent 

for the recovery of your 

organs, tissue and eyes for the purposes of 

transplantation and research 

at the time of your death. If you are 

interested in this life saving cause, please see 

ER Jim for more info. Or you can go to the 

web site www.donatelife.net.If you decide to 

donate, please let ER Jim know. This will 

count toward our “All American Lodge 

Contest.” 

This is the official 

Facebook page of the 

NYS Elks Association's 

Mohawk Valley 

District #6080. 

 

(Copy & Paste into your browser) 

https://www.facebook.com/

profile.php?id=100085367402146  
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Wayne Myslinski 

Daniel Ossenfort  

Debbie Reamer 

Nancy Shults 

Edward Wright  

 

 

Fraternally, 

Greg Myslinski, 

Secretary 

c: 518-461-6842 

e: myslinskig@yahoo.com 

 

(Continued from page 8) Secretary’s Message 
 

Elks have the exclusive right to extend Elk 

privileges to family, friends and associates. 

The Elk who sponsors you will usually 

introduce you to other Elks who may serve 

as your two other references. Elks 

membership is open to both men and 

women. 

On the next two pages is an application for 

membership to the Benevolent and 

Protective order of Elks. Please print them 

out and give to a family member or friend 

that you wish to sponsor. 

This Fraternal Order was founded "To promote 

and practice the four cardinal virtues of 

Charity, Justice, Brotherly Love and Fidelity; to 

promote the welfare and enhance the 

happiness of its members; to quicken the spirit 

of American Patriotism and cultivate good 

fellowship." 
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The Scotia-Glenville Elks would like to wish 

our members a "Happy Birthday" for their 

birthdays in March. HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
 

************************************* 
 

 

Joseph Martinec  04 

Leandra Storm  08 

Richard Kruk  09 

Gregory Ames  10 

Clifford Brooks  10 

Philip Conti   10 

Maria Dickerson, PER 12 

David Viall   12 

James D'Allaird  13 

Rosemary D'Allaird 13 

Thomas Quinlan  14 

James Koehler Jr  16 

Fred Mowers III, PER 19 

Lee Pooler   24 

Kim Winne   25 

Laurie Bell   26 

Matthew Cramer  29 

Ann Olds   29 

Francis Fogg Jr  30 

Lori Kruk   31 

2023 – 2024 Committee Chairs:       

Accident prevention Keith Dickerson 

Adopt A Family Michele DuBrey, Laura Ziegler 

Adopt A Highway Lee Hale 

Auditing/Accounting John Kruk, Madison Conti, 

Dick Usas 

Activities Michele DuBrey, Laura Ziegler 

Americanism Travis St Louis 

Bell Jar Tori Lanceri 

Business Practice Brad Harkness 

Camp Bristol Colleen Lodge 

Cinco De Mayo Maria Dickerson 

Community Projects Jim Trapini 

Cruisin On The Ave Phil Conti, John Pytlovany 

Youth Activities Colleen Lodge 

Hoop Shoot Lee Hale 

Drug Awareness Tim Macfarlane 

Fraternal Tim Macfarlane 

ENF Deb Kruk 

Flag Day Travis St Louis 

Elks Memorial Chrissy Neuberger 

Elks Training Brad Harkness 

ENF Grants Deb Kruk 

Food Pantry   

Golf Outing Tim Macfarlane, John Kruk 

Government Relations John Pytlovany 

House Committee Tim Macfarlane 

Indoctrination Greg Myslinski 

Investigation Greg Myslinski 

Kitchen Manager  TBA 

Lodge Newsletter Patty Pytlovany 

Lodge Rental Tim Macfarlane 

Membership Brad Harkness 

Memorial Day Parade John Pytlovany 

PER Association  

Public Relations Deb Kruk 

Ritualistic Jeff Lodge 

Soccer Shoot RJ Paskiewicz 

Toys For Tots Madison Conti 

Trustees Jeff Lodge 

Scholarship Brad Harkness 

Veterans Services Jeff Lodge 

Visitation  Michele DuBrey 

The month of March symbolically represents 

new growth, fertility, and procreation in 

humans, plants and animals. It's meaning 

embodies a kind of reigniting of the hearts, 

like our ancestors, we are quickened… our 

souls long for new conquests. 



2023 – 2024 Officers 
 

Exalted Ruler                                    Jim Giroux 

Esteemed Leading Knight         Travis St.Louis 

Esteemed Loyal Knight             RJ Paszkiewicz 

Esteemed Lecturing Knight          Philip Conti 

Tiler                                                 Mary Palmer  

Treasurer                                           Debra Kruk 

Secretary                                    Greg Myslinski 

Esquire                                                  Rich Kruk 

Inner Guard                                       Kim Giroux 

Chaplain                               Chrissy Neuberger 

Organist                                   Nancy Merchant 

 

Trustees 

5 Year                                                  Leo Palmer 

4 Year                                        John Pytlovany  

3 Year                                                    Jeff Lodge 

2 Year                                          Keith Dickerson 

1 Year                                           Brad Harkness  
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Grand Exalted Ruler 

2023-2024 
 

Randy P. Shook 
Lawrenceburg, TN  

Lodge No. 2206 

"We are the Elks" 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pearl River Lodge #2041 
 

 

District Sponsor: Michael J. Bloss 

 Clifton Park Lodge #2466. 
 

District Sponsor: Cameron Ricci 

 Herkimer Lodge #1439. 
 

District Deputy: Conrad Dowhaniak 

 Herkimer Lodge #1439 
 

State Vice President: Cliff Gillis 

 Amsterdam Lodge #101 
 

Lodge Sponsor: John Pytlovany, PDDGER 
 

 

 

District Chairmen from our Lodge 
 

Accident Prevention: Tim MacFarlane 

Major Projects: Debra Kruk 

National Veterans Service: Jeffrey Lodge 

Soccer Shoot: Rich Kruk 

Youth Activities: Colleen Lodge 

We are a member of the Mohawk Valley 

District. The lodges that make up the 

Mohawk Valley District are: 

 

Amsterdam #101 

Canajoharie-Fort Plain # 2621 

Clifton Park #2466 

Cobleskill # 2040 

Esperance #2507 

Herkimer #1439 

Ilion #1444 

Little Falls #42 

Scotia-Glenville #2759 



Paint & Sip 

6 PM  

Bartenders Needed 
 

If you or someone you know is interested and available to work a couple of shifts a month, please let Kelvin know so training 

can be provided. 

Note to Bartenders: If you are scheduled for a shift and unable to do it, please contact 

either Kelvin King (518-365-8102) or Rich Kruk (518-441-1827). 

March 2024 Calendar 
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR'S NOTEPAD 
 

Articles for the April 2024 edition of the newsletter MUST 
BE EMAILED TO ME by Thursday March 21st, 2024 

On-line newsletters may be found under More Info at 

http://www.sgelks.org  
 

mail to pat.pytlovany@yahoo.com    

Queen of Hearts drawing Every 

Friday evening at 8:30 

Tickets are $1.00 each.  

Your presence is  

NOT Required  to win. 

Sip 

Wing Night 6PM 

District Major 

Projects Corn 

hole 

Fundraiser at 

1 PM, Ilion 

Lodge. 

Dinner   

@ 4 PM 



April 2024 Calendar 
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If there are any events not listed on the above calendar, please send it to  

Patty Pytlovany at pat.pytlovany@yahoo.com. 

Mission Statement 
Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks of the U.S.A. 

To inculcate the principles of Charity, Justice, Brotherly Love and Fidelity; to recognize a belief in God; to 

promote the welfare and enhance the happiness of its Members; to quicken the spirit of American 

patriotism; to cultivate good fellowship; to perpetuate itself as a fraternal organization, and to provide 

for its government, the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks of the United States of America will serve 

the people and communities through benevolent programs, demonstrating that Elks Care and Elks Share. 

Installation 

of Officers 

Last day to 

RSVP for Kevin 

Connolly’s 

Homecoming. 
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Meetings:  

2nd & 4th Thursdays @ 7:30 PM  

4th Thursday only in July and August @ 7:30 PM  

 

Lodge Hours:  

Monday - Friday: 3:30 PM to 9:00 PM or later  

Saturday: Closed unless there is an Event  

Sunday: **Closed Sundays Memorial Day 

through Labor Day unless scheduled event  


